
Brookline Together Meeting 
Monday, March 10th, 2025, in person 
 
Attendance: Don Mudrick, Blake Plavchak, Victoria Contreras, Bill Kim, Mark Hopkinson, Melissa Kilmer, Lisa 
Wilson. 
Excused: Rebekah Perry 
 
Meeting called to order by Don Mudrick at 7:06 pm EST. 
 
February meeting minutes were motioned for approval by Bill Kim, seconded by Melissa Kilmer.  All approve. 
 

• Pledge of Allegiance 

• Presidential Election. 
▪ Don Mudrick as President of Brookline Together 
▪ Blake Plavchak as Vice President of Brookline Together 

• Update from Lieutenant Logan Hanley re status of crime report in the area. 

• The Honorable Ed Gainey, Mayor of the City of Pittsburgh.  To present on Public Safety of the city and 
achievements made. 

▪ Live-online 

• Membership Updates 
▪ 50 businesses and 56 residentials 

• Events Updates 
▪ Food truck will start on March 25th, 2025.  It will be on the same spot-in front of Steel City Craft 

Emporium, Brookline Blvd.  Please check Brookline Together website and/ or social media. 
▪ BREEZEFEST-open to register. BREEZEFEST for this year will be on Saturday, August 9th, 2025, 

from 10 am to 4 pm. 
▪ Volunteer opportunities for BREEZE 5K and BREEZEFEST, please sign up via Brookline Together 

website. 
▪ Yard sale-open to sign up.  Yard sale has been going on for 11 years.  Fee $10 to sign up.  Starting 

April 1st, 2025, fee will go up to $25 but for Brookline Together’s members the fee will stay the 
same $10. 

▪ Farmers’ Market will be on the 1st weekend of June 2025. 
▪ Cornhole tournament this year at Red’s Good News will be on June 18th, 2025. 

•  Beautification Updates 
▪ Need volunteers to make Brookline looks beautiful. 
▪ Narrow down clean-up date to April 2025.  The more people sign up to volunteer, the faster we 

get the clean up done so it will look nice for the events.  Will try to get help from Pitt students to 
mulch in April or otherwise the clean-up will get push to May 2025 instead of April 2025. 

▪ There are beds available -need volunteers. 

• Welcome Wagon 
▪ Welcome packets sent out from Brookline Together: January (36) and February (15)-means 51 

new residents in the neighborhood-WELCOME! 
 
8:42 pm EST-Motion to adjourned by Don Mudrick. 
 
 


